
1 August 2019 
 
Ms. Susie Murray 
City Planner 
100 Santa Rosa Avenue – Room 3 
Santa Rosa, California 95404 
 
Dear Ms. Murray, 
 
As a resident of the Santa Rosa community and property owner at 526 Earle Street, 
I am writing this letter to advise you of my support for Mercy Wellness being 
granted a conditional use permit to operate a cannabis retail business at  
900 Santa Rosa Avenue.  
 
The following incident happened last month.  
 
On Thursday, July 18, 2019 at approximately 11:00 pm, my property was defaced 
with a half dozen bright orange paint balls. While this may seem to be a rather 
benign crime, the vandalism caused me time, money and hardship, as I recently 
spent my savings on painting the house. I spoke to Ryan O’Kelly at Mercy about the 
incident. He assured me that had Mercy been actively conducting business at  
900 Santa Rosa Ave, security monitors would have been installed and active. This 
could have potentially identified the vandals or at the very least, deterred them 
from committing the crime. When I filed the police report, I was advised by the 
officer that law enforcement in that area is stretched thin. Having surveillance 
equipment at that intersection would help thwart crime and have a positive impact 
upon the immediate neighborhood. After speaking to the owner and 
representatives of Mercy, I am convinced that Mercy will be a good neighbor and 
positive community partner. I hope that you will consider this facet as you 
determine whether to grant Mercy a business permit.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lorna Mc Bade 
PO Box 9008 
Santa Rosa, California 95405 








































































































































































































